
funding  model  for  nursing  

students  is  not  meaningfully  resolving  this  crisis  for  now  an d  the  longer  term.   

  

�x The UK Government  should  stop  plans viii to  remove  the NHS Bursary  for  postgraduate  students  in  
England  on the basis  of  their  unique  characteristics  and the opportunity  this  route  offers  to  quickly  
grow  the nursing  workforce  to meet  the growing  population  need. Doing so runs contrary to the 
�*�R�Y�H�U�Q�P�H�Q�W�¶�V aspiration to grow the supply of the future nursing workforce as we are calling on the 
Government to stop its plans immediately and continue to provide direct funding to postgraduate nursing 
students.  
 

�x Stakeholders and the House of Commons Health Select Committee agree that the fastest and most 
effective route into registered nursing is through higher education.1 There are existing options for expanded 
use, such as a two-year postgraduate route, which would be £33,500 per student. This is less than the 
average annual premium paid by trusts over a single year for a full-time equivalent agency nurse filling a 
post vacant due to shortages.ix 

 
�x We have proposed a number of options for Government, HM Treasury and Department of Health and 

Social Care (DHSC) to put in place toto support students with caring responsibilities and those 

suffering severe hardship.  
 
 

                                                 
1 Council of Deans of Health, Written evidence to the Health Select Committee inquiry into the nursing workforce, 
http://data.parliament.uk/writtenevidence/committeeevidence.svc/evidencedocument/health-committee/nursing-workforce/written/70875.html (accessed 
25/01/18); House of Commons Health Committee. The nursing workforce. Second Report of Session 2017-19.HC353.January 2018. 
https://publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm201719/cmselect/cmhealth/353/35302.htm  (accessed 30/01/18) 
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Incentives for the higher education route into nursing 
 
Financial support for living costs to incentivise a wider range of applications could take the form of: universal 
grants for students  in recognition of their placements; means -tested grants  to maintain diversity; and/or 
targeted support for parents and carers . For a local targeted approach, a central fund could be created 
within the DHSC. Employers could access this pot to receive dedicated funding to incentivise and grow the 
required workforce in their area, for example through tuition fee write off or stipends in recognition of service.  
 
As well as graduates of other subjects, strategic initiatives that target people who already work in the health 
care system, recognising prior learning and enabling progression to degrees and registration are critically 
important. Not only might such initiatives �± deployed at scale �± play a key role in meeting the demand for a 
clinical workforce, they also widen participation in these professional courses. This is a core mission of higher 
education, a stated aim of the Government, and can also bring significant benefits to the diversity and quality of 
the workforce. 
 
About the Royal College of Nursing  
 
The RCN is the voice of nursing across the UK and the largest professional union of nursing staff in the world.  
 
For further information, please contact John Considine, Public Affairs Adviser, on 
John.Considine@rcn.org.uk or 020 7647 3731. 
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